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The President's Message 

Dear Lindenwood student, 

Welcome! We are proud rhat you arc a member of our campus community. Exciting things 
are in store for you at Lindenwood University rhis year. 

Nothing is more important than rhe success of our students. We believe there is a plan for 
your life, and Lindenwood wants ro help you find it! 

You are fortunate to be at Lindenwood during a time of tremendous growth. Another 
residence hall will be opened, a newly designed athleric stadium, which will sear 7,000 
spectators, will be completed and the Lou Brock athletic fields will be ready for the 
upcoming baseball season. This is a dynamic institution with a rich heritage and a bright 
future. Lindenwood will stretch your talents and challenge you to become your very best self. 
Graduation and success in the job marker are only part of rhe planar Lindenwood. Our goal 
is to help you develop as a whole person - inrellecrnally, physically, spiritually and socially. 

Life on campus helps you as a student: learn how to learn; gain a broad range of knowledge 
and understanding about the arts, humanities and sciences; obtain social and physical 
enjoymenr through athletic and recreational activities and special events; grow in capacity 
for work. achievement and leadership; experience self-discovery and personal fulfillment 
rhar will serve a lifetime. 

Ger involved and rake an active part in your education. All kinds of opportunities await you 
during your Lindenwood cxpcricncc. lr is up co you to make the most of those opportunities. 
The faculty, administration and staff are here ro support you the entire way. 

We look forward to seeing you on campus. Have a great year! 

Sincerely, 

Dennis C. Spellmann 
President 
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New Faculty 
Members 
Lindenwood University would like to 
welcome all of the new professors who 
have been hired for the 2004-2005 
school year. 

George Barnidge, M.A. 
- Assistant Professor of Mathematics 

in the Sciences Division 
- Received M.A. in Statistics from 

the University of Washington in 
Seattle 

- Previously worked as a graduate 
assistant at UW-S 

Peter Carlos, M.A. 
- Asst. Professor of Communications 

in the Communications Division 
- Program Director for LUHE-TV 
- Received M.A. in Writing from 

Middlebury College in Vermont 
- Previously worked as a Multimedia 

Specialist at MCI/WorldCom 

Carhleen Korkoian, M.A., M.B.A. 
- Assistant Professor of Human 

Services in the Human Services Div. 
· Program assistant for HSAM 
- Received M.A. in Human Service 

Agency Management and a Masters 
of Business Administration from 
Lindenwood University 

- Previously worked as a graduate 
assistant at Lindenwood Universiry 

Michael Jacobsen, Ph.D. 
- Professor of Social Work in the 

Human Services Division 
- Program Manager in Social Work 
- Received M.S.W. and Ph.D. in 

Social Foundations of Education 
from the University oflowa 

- Previously worked as a Professor of 
Social Work at Southwest Missouri 
Seate University 
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William Vahle 

Cynthia Vitale Sajalendu Dey Darren Marhanka 

PeterCados Shawn Nagel 

Elizabeth Hansen, Ph.D. Sajalendu Dey, Ph.D. 
- Assistant Professor of C hemistry in 

the Sciences Division 
- Received Ph.D. in Chemiscry from 

University of Missouri in Sr. Louis 
- Previously worked as a graduate 

reaching assistant at UMSL 

John Hauck, Ph. D. 
- Assistant Professor of Physics in the 

Sciences Division 
- Received Ph.D. in Physics from the 

University of Missouri in Columbia 
- Previously worked as an inscrucror 

in Physics at UM-C 

- Associate Professor of Marhematics 
in the Sciences Division 

- Received Ph.D. in Physics from 
Iowa Stare University 

- Previously worked as an Assistant 
Professor of Computer Science at 
Illinois Wesleyan Universiry 

Andy Thomason, M.A., M.L.A. 
- Assistant Professor of English 
- Received M.L.A. and an M.A. in 

American Culture Studies from 
Washingron Universiry 

- Previously worked as a social worker 
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New Faculty Members continued from page 2 

Darren Marhanka, M.B.A. 
- Assis cant Professor of Criminal 

Justice in the Human Services 
Division 

- Received M.B.A. from Lindenwood 

University 
- Previously worked as a police 

officer for the city of Bellefontaine 

Neighbors 

Paige Mettler-Cherry, Ph. D. 
- Assistant Professor of Biology in che 

Sciences Division 
- Received Ph.D. in Biology from 

Southern Illinois University in 
Edwardsville 

- Previously worked as an instructor 
at STU-E 

Shawn Nagel, M.S. 
- Assistant Professor of Education in 

the Education Division and assistant 
footba ll coach 

- Received M.S. Ed. in Sport 

and Exercise Sciences from the 
University of Kansas 

- Previously worked as an assistant 
football coach and instructor at 
Ocrawa University in Kansas 

Terry Sc. Clair, M.S. 
- Assis cant Professor of Criminal 

Justice for LCJE 
- Received M.S. in Criminal Justice 

from Lindenwood University 
- Previously worked as a Supervising 

Sergeant for the Missouri Scare 
Highway Patrol 

William Vahle, M.B.A. 
- Assistant Professor of Human 

Services in the Management 
Division, specializing in marketing 
and business ad m inistracion 

- Received M.B.A. from 
Lindenwood University 

- Previously worked as a Strategic 

Planning Director for Monsanto 
Agricultural Company 

Cynthia G. Vitale, Ph. D. 

- Assistant Professor of Education in 
the Education Division 

- Received Ph.D. in Education from 
University of Missouri in St. Louis 

- Previously worked as the principal 
of Hazelwood Middle School 

$3 MIiiion sottware Gitt Boosts Fashion Design Program 
from www.lindenwood.edu 

Lindenwood University has 
announced it will receive a $3 
million gift of software from Lectra, 
headquartered in Paris, France. 
Lindenwood will use industry-leading 
fashion and textile CAD software, 
U4ia and Modaris, in its fashion de­
sign program, providing students the 
opportunity to train in textile design 
(U4ia) and patternmaking (Modaris). 

Lindenwood is the only university 
in Missouri implementing this CAD 
software program into its curriculum, 
said Florence Dewan, a fashion design 
professor at Lindenwood who worked 
with Lectra to secure the donation. 

Lectra is the world leader in the 
design and distribution of software 
and hardware dedicated to the 
major industrial users of textiles, 
leather and other soft materials. 
Lectra's global team of 1,350 em­
ployees serves 16,000 customers in 
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more than 100 countries. 
"We are grateful to Lectra for this 

tremendous gift," said Lindenwood 
President Dennis Spellmann. "And 
we are excited for our students, 
who will have the best tools in 
the industry to prepare them for a 
career in fashion and retail business 
industries. Coupling these tools 
with the dynamic faculty and gifted 
students promises to catapult our 
program and help meet the industry 
needs for the future." 

Lectra's national director of 
marketing, Tim Copeland, said the 
company was aware of Lindenwood 
University's respected faculty and its 
commitment to putting students first 
in everything it does. 

"We are looking forward to a tremen­
dous partnership with Lindenwood 
University," said Copeland. "Lectra 
and Lindenwood have a common 

commitment to excellence. We will 
all benefit from this partnership; but 
most importantly, the students will 
be the biggest winners." 

Marsha Parker, dean of fine and 
performing arts at Lindenwood, 
said the benefit of the gift was 
actually threefold. 
"It enhances our academic pro­

grams, improves employability of our 
graduates and provides an economic 
benefit for corporations," she said. 

"If a May Company, Target or Sears, 
hires a Lindenwood graduate, they 
will not have to incur the cost of 
training that employee in this state­
of-the-art software, which is in use 
all over the world." 

Copeland said Lindenwood would 
receive the software in mid-sum­
mer, in time for installation and 
training prior to the beginning of 
the fall semester. 
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Early 
Check-In 
Days 
There will be three early 
check-in days for Ltndenwood 
students this summer. These 
check-in days will take place 
in the Spellmann Center from 
9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The 
days are: 

► Friday, June 25th (for 
students with last names 
beginnins with A·G) 

► Friday, July 23rd (for 
students with last names 
beginning with H-0) 

► Friday, August 6th for 
(students with last names 
beginnins wtth P·Z) 

Come to campus and 
complete the necessary 
paper work for the check In 
process In advance. Check 
In wfll be split up alphabeti­
cally by last name. If you 
are not able to attend on 
your specific date, It will 
be acceptable to come on 
another date. 

2004-2005 
Semester Schedule 

Fall Semester 2004 

Faculty Workshops - August 16-20 

New Student Registration/Orientation - August 21-22 

Classes Begin - August 23 

Opening Convocation, 4 p.m. - August 24 

Last day to register, add class, or choose an audit - September 3 

Last day to withdraw with a "W " - September 13 

Lase day to register for or add a Lare Start class - Before the 3rd class meeting 

Deadline for making up "INC" grades from Spring - October 4 

Midterm grades due - Ocrober 8 

Deadline ro apply for March/May/June graduation - November 1 

Thanksgiving Holiday-No Classes - November 25-26 

Last day of classes - December 3 

Final exams - December 6-10 

Lindenwood residential housing closes ar 6 p.m .. - December 10 

Final grades due, 3 p.m. - December 13 

January Term 2005 

Classes begin - January 3 

Lase day to register, add a class, or choose an audit - January 5 

Last day to withdraw with a "W" - January 6 

Last day of classes - January 21 

Final grades due, 3 p.m. - January 26 

Spring Semester 2005 

New Scudenr Registration/Orienration - January 23 

Classes begin - January 24 

Last day ro register, add a class, or choose an audit - February 4 

Last day ro withdraw with a "W" - Februaryl8 

Last day ro register for or add a Lare Start class - Before rhe 3rd class meeting 

Deadline to apply for August/September/December graduation - February 28 

Deadline for making up "INC' grades from Fall - March 7 

Midterm grades due by March 11 

Easter Break - March 25 - No Class 

Spring Break - March 28-April 1 - No Classes 

Lase day of classes - May 13 

Baccalaureate Ceremony & Graduate Scudenrs' Commencement - May 13 

Undergraduate Commencement - May 14 

Final exams - May 16-20 

Lindenwood residential housing closes at 6 p.m. - May 20 

Final grades due, 3 p.m. - May 23 
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Lindenwood Housing Information Jayme Slown 

The 2004-2005 school year is fast approaching. Move in days for students 

are as follows: 

Saturday, August 21st for new students 
Sunday, August 22nd for returning students 

On both days, students should report to the Hyland Performance Arena 
between 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m to check-in. *Students who completed 
the early check-in process should report directly to their residential 
assignment to receive their room key. 

There will be several early check-in days this summer. Please see separate box 
for more information. 

T here will be an early move in day for athletes participating in fall spores. 
lf you will be playing a sport in the fall, please contact your coach for more 
information about the early move in day. 

2004-2005 RESIDENTIAL CLOSING SCHEDULE 

The University DOES close its residences several rimes during the academic year. All residences are closed for the Thanksgiving 
Holiday, Christmas/Semester Break, and Spring/Easter Break. Failure to leave by the designated rime, or returning before 
the halls re-open will result in charges being added to the scudent's account. Special circumstances must be addressed in writing 
to the Director of Resident Life at least 2 weeks prior ro the dace in question. Accommodations will be made on a space available 
basis. Scudents remaining on campus during these breaks may be required co relocate to ocher residences. There will be a charge 
made to rhe student's accou nr. It is the responsibility of the student to contact the Resident Life Office 2 days prior to check 
out day to verify they have been approved to stay. Lindenwood University encourages scudenrs and their families to make 

crave! plans early in accordance with this schedule. 

THANKSGIVING BREAK 
CHECK OUT WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 24 by 4 :30 p.m. 
CHECK JN SUNDAY NOVEMBER 28 from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. 
Letter requesting to stay must be received in Resident Life office by November 8. 

CHRISTMAS/SEMESTER BREAK 
CHECK OUT FRI DAY DECEMBER IO by 4 :30 p.m. 
Letter requesting late departure/permission to remain through break must be received in Resident Life office by November 29. 

J TERM MOVE IN 
SUNDAY JANUARY 2 from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. 

SPRING SEMESTER MOVE IN 
SUNDAY JANUARY 23 from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. 

EASTER/SPRING BREAK 
CHECK OUT THURSDAY MARCH 24 by 4:30 p.m. 
CHECK IN SUNDAY APRIL 3 from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m. 
Letter requesting to stay muse be received in Resident Life office by March 7. 

SPRING SEMESTER MOVE OUT 
ALL RESIDENCES WILL CLOSE MAY 20 by 4:30 p.m. 
ALL STUDENTS ARE ENCOURAGED TO CHECK OUT ON THE DAY OF THEIR LAST EXAM 
Letter requesting lace departure must be received in Resident Life office by May 2. 
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Campus Life 
Paul Lee 

Greetings from the Ca mpus Life office! 
le is our duty to make sure rhar you are 
taken care of once you step on campus 
chat fi rst day of school. Many new chings 
are in store for you. 

For example: W hen it comes co work 
and learn, in addit ion co rhe array of 

places one can work on ca mpus, jun iors 
and seniors can apply to work in the 
community service work and learn. 
T hese students are partnered with a com-

munity-based organ ization, such as the 
American Red Cross, and complete 150 
hours, just like when on an on-campus 
location. Ir's a great way of giving back 
to the community, as well as completing 
work and learn hours. 

Another opportunity that awairs 

is the career development services. 
Under the direction of Dana Wehrli, 

both students and alumni can use chis 
resource to locate a possible internship, 

part-time or even fu ll-time employment. 
Call Dana Wehrli ac (636) 949-4806, 
dwehrli@lindenwood.edu. 

T hese are some of the many services 
char Campus Life provides co assist you 
in your college career! If you have 
any questions, feel free to conract 
Sheryl Guffey, Dean of Campus Life, 
at (636)949-4993, or e-mail her at 
sgu ffey@l i ndenwood.edu. 

$5 Mllllon Stadium Renouation Underwau from www.lindenwood.edu 

A $5 million renovation of 
Lindenwood's Harlen C. Hunter 
Athletic Stadium began this spring. 
Completion is expected this fall. 
The project is expected to employ 
dozens of construction workers 
throughout the summer. 

The plans call for new bleachers 
throughout the stadium, and an 
increase in capacity to 7,000. A 
special VIP section will include 
end zone seats. Plans also call for 

Welcome Week 
Kurt A. Calvert 

a decorative patio entrance with 
kiosk ticket booths. A new conces­
sion stand will be located beneath 
end zone seating. 

"We have had the best athletic 
program in the nation for the last 
two years, and our facilities will 
reflect that," said Lindenwood 
President Dennis Spellmann after 
the LU Board of Directors approved 
the construction plan. 

A new walkway into the stadium 

will be constructed over John We­
ber Drive and Boschert Creek. The 
stadium will be surrounded by 
ornamental brick and iron fencing 
to match the architecture of the 
rest of the campus. 

Besides hosting an estimated 70 
Lindenwood events annually, the 
stadium plays host to community 
charity events and high school 
athletic events. 

Welcome co Lindenwood. We're so excited you're here to grow and learn with us chis semester. T he first week back co school 

can be a bit restless, so we've dedicated a lot of our t ime and effort to making it a memorable and comfortable week for all. Some of 
che events will include barbecue's, band performances, and big screen movie nighrs. A number of events will help everyone adjust 

co college academically and socially. Beginning with new student registration and orientation in the Hyland Performance Arena on 
August 21 at 3:00 p.m. This is mandatory for a ll students enrolled in College Commun ity Living. Following the orientation will 
be the new scudenr barbecue outside the arena. Food and drinks will be provided free of charge! The opening convocation will 
be on Tuesday, August 24 at 4:00 p.m. in the LUCC. We hope chis week will be exciting for all. Here are some weekly events 
happening at LU: 

• Every Monday-Big screen movie night at 8:00 p.m. 

• Every Tuesday-Retro movie night at 7:00 p.m. in che Connection Center 

• Every Wednesday- Cosmic bowl at Sc. C harles Lanes at 10:00 p.m. (bring student I. D. for d iscou nt) 

• Every Thursday-New movie night at 7:00 p.m. in the Connection Center 

Please contact Eric C lick at (636) 949-4983 for any furrher information about welcome week events. 
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Lindenwood Receiues maximum 10-vear Accreditation 
from www.lindenwood.edu 

Ciring enrollment increases, new construction w ithout debt, and "one of the hardesr working and dedicated faculties in Ameri­
can higher education," the H igher Learning Commission of the North Central Association of Colleges and Schools h as granted 
Lindenwood U niversity the max imum 10-year accreditation. 

"We are happy with the outcome," said Lindenwood President Dennis Spellmann. "But we expected this. Our board, faculty 
and staff work hard to put students and their education al needs first." 

An HLC rea m visited Lindenwood recently for an exhaustive week of review and interviews. T he accredi ta tion was granted 
based on observations, incerviews with facu lty, staff and students, and rhe university's own self-study, wh ich was prepared by a 
22-member steering com mitcee. Notable items in the HLC team's 41-page report included: 

• The main campus continues to serve 
the core of the university, being home 
to approximately 2,700 full -time 
undergraduates. I nrercollegiate sports 
are a major focus of the university and 
have proven co be a significant factor in 
its recent recruiting success. 

• Prudent financial management has 
generated spectacular surpluses of $15-
$20 million per year. As a result, the 
institution functions without debt. T he 
university pours those surpluses back into 
capital improvements, scholarships, and 
financial aid for students. 

• During interviews the faculty and ochers 
applauded the administration for the 
university's fi nancial solvency while at 
the same time generating tremendous 
growth in new and renovated build ings. 

• T he university has an organizational 
suucture that is lean at the cop, with 
lines of authority that are clear and un­
ambiguous. T he administrative work of 
the university reports th rough 12 senior 
staff direcdy co the presidenc who is a 
hands-on day-ro-day decision maker. 

Lindenwood is blessed with what is 
arguably one of the hardest-working and 
dedicated teaching faculties in American 
higher education. Students made com­
ments chat illustrated the high value they 
place on the faculty and staff for their 
effectiveness as i nstruccors and the care 
and attention they give to scudems. 

• Campus expansion such as in Bdleville, IL, 
the Daniel Boone Home, and the proposed 
$100 million master plan demonstrate a 
paJpable momentum and commitment co 
students and co the future. 

• Review of their background and 
face-co-face conversation revealed a 
board of trustees that u nderstands and 
implements its responsibility co provide 
oversight for the university's future 
programs, fi nances and facilities. 

• Evidence of increasing university com­
mitment to, and investment, in tech­
nology bode well for the university's 
cominued abi.lity to accomplish its 
purpose. 

• Lindenwood has excelled at enhancing 
che physical infrastructure of the univer­
sity. Evidence of this is construction of 
new buildings, renovation of old build­
ings, acquisitions near campus and at 
remoce sites, added parking spaces, and 
efforts co make a beautiful campus even 
more aesthetically attractive. 

Business Office/Financial Aid Information Jayme Slown 

T he 2004-2005 school year will begin shortly, and we want 
co not only welcome all new students but welcome back 
returning srndents to Lindenwood. To help make school 
more affordable, Lindenwood has once again frozen rnicion 
and che cost of room and board. Also, to help students afford 
their educacion, Lindenwood offers a variety of loan options 
and payment methods. 
There are two types ofloans available to students: 

• Parem Plus Loans - C redit-based loans that parents may 
apply for. 

• Alternative Loans - Loans that offer students additional 
funds. T hese loans are not federally guaranteed . T hey 
are credit based and may require a co-signer. 
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There are two ways in which bills can be paid by students: 
• Smdencs/parents may make payments to Lindenwood 

University (there is a fee). 
• Students/parents may request Lindenwood University 

to direct debit their checking account. For this type of 
payment, there is no fee. 

Lindenwood wants ro work with students to make sure that 
no one has to give up on affording an education. If you have 
not yet set up a loan or other financial aid for the 2004 -
2005 school year, please contact the financial aid office at 
(636) 949-4923. lf you would like to set up a payment plan 
for the 2004 -2005 school year, please contact the business 
office at (636) 949-4967. 
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1u sports 

F 001na11 season com· 

T he Lindenwood Lions will kick off the football season 
at 7:30 p.m. on September 4 with a home game against 

Graceland University. 

2004 LIONS FOOTBALL HOME SCHEDULE 

They will compete against William Jewell (September 
11), Evangel (September 18), and Central Methodist (Sep­
tember 25) . The Lions have games scheduled all though 
the fall, including a Homecoming game against Avila on 
Occober 16. 

Sept. 4 7:30 p.m. Graceland University 

Sept. 18 1:30 p.m. Evangel University 

Oct. 2 1:30 p.m. Missouri Valley College 

If you are imerested in joining ou r footba ll ream, contact 
coach Patrick Ross at extension 4800 or e-mail him at 
pross@lindenwood.edu. Come watch the games and enjoy 
the show. Our Lions will make it worrb your while! 

Oct. 16 1 :30 p.m. Avila University 

(Homecoming Game) 

Oct. 30 1:30 p.m. Culver-Stockton College 

Roller Hockey Players Earn Honors 
After winning the third straight 

national championship for 
Lindenwood and the roller hockey 
program, many of the players have 
earned posrseason honors from the 
National Collegiate Roller Hockey 
Association (NCRHA). On the 
Lions Division I team forward G reg 
Thompson, defenseman C hris Loness, 
and goalie Ryan Viamonres were 
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named ro the all- tournament fi rst 
team. Defenseman Dave Kozlowski 
was named all-tournament second 
ream. T hompson was named Most 
Valuable Player, and Viamontes was 
named Most Valuable Goaltender 
of the national rournament. 
Lindenwood 's B Division roller 
hockey team also received posrseason 
accolades. Forward Robby Carroll, 

defenseman Erick Cantrell and goalie 
Brad H efferon were named to the all­
tournament first team. Forward John 
Haley earned all-tournament second 
team honors. Forward Mike Mizuraca 
was named Most Valuable Player, 
Adam Traw Most Valuable Goaltender, 
and Erick Cantrell Playmaker of the B 
Division national tournament. 
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STUDENT~ 
ATHLETES ~ 

Our athletes don't just perform on the court or in the field; they also perform well 
in the classroom! The following student-athletes earned Heart of America Athletic 

Conference Scholar Athlete honors for the 2003-04 year. Way to go athletes!!! 

STUDENT/ SPORT/ MAJOR STUDENT / SPO RT / MAJOR 

Kathryn Burke /Indoor Outdoor Track /Accounting 

Ashley Nauman/ Indoor Outdoor Track /Criminal Justice 
Pat Casteel /Wrestling/ Elementary Education 

Ross Conner /Basketball /Business Administration 

Gareth Cosgrove / Soccer/ Business Administration 

Edin Sabic/ Soccer/ Physical Education 
Emily Barks/ Tennis /Biology Luca Squinzani /Soccer / Studio Art 
Tessa Crosland /Tennis /Marketing 

Kristin Bernardy/ Volleyball /English 

Heidi Hillebrenne/r Volleyball /Middle School Education 
Audra King /Volleyball /Elementary Education 

Mehdi Bensouda / Tennis /International Business 

Erin Cunningham/ Softball /Elementary Education 

Jamie Glynn /Softball / Elementary Education 

Angela Kozlowski /Softball Elementary/ Education 

Julie Marsh /Softball/ Physical Education Kara Wall /Volleyball /Sociology 

Greg Coleman/ Baseball /Accounting Amanda Hill / Spirit Team /Human Service Agency Mgmt. 
Cody Hirschi /Footbal/l Elementary Education 

Michael Sharp/ Football /Education 

Ross Cherepkai /Basketball /Physical Education 

Jeff Krisko/ Golf /Business Administration 

Elizabeth Feutz /Basketball /Athletic Training 

Sara Tucker /Basketball/ Elementary Education 

Carly Graham /Golf / Business Administration 

Ac the conclusion of the season, LU 
men's ream finished with an impressive 
record of 16-4. The women's ceam 
finished the season with a good record. 
Coach Murphy stated, "l was proud of 
che way both reams played, buc ac the 
same rime, I am excited about the future 
ac Lindenwood." T he men's ceam this 
year was led by Medhi Bensouda, che 
ream caprain. Helping Bensouda ouc 
in the lineup was Pedro LunardeUi and 
Neal Hopson. "The men were very deep 
chis year, from one through six. This was 
a strong team chat was good throughout 
the lineup," scared Murphy. The men 
defeaced NCAA Division I and II reams 
such as SIU-Edwardsville, Universities 
of Sioux Falls, Wisconsin-Whitewater, 
and Western Kentucky. The schedule 
for next year will only gee cougher, as 
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they face Universicy of Missouri-Kansas 
City and Rockhursc on che court. Mur­
phy also expects a superior freshmen 
class next year co improve the already 
formidable foundation. 

The women's team has a new coach, 
Brad Heinemann, for the upcoming 
season. The women are also looking 
to next year as a chance co prove 
themselves. T he Lady Lions are in the 
midst of a crucial recruiting efforts co 
help returning players such as Emily 
Barks and Lindsay Weiss. "I can't wait 
for next season," Coach Murphy said. 
"My goal is co surprise a few people 
with our brand of exhilarating tennis 
next spring." Congratulations to all the 
players involved in the tennis teams, and 
have a nice summer, tuning your skills 
for next spring. 

Lion's 
Baseball 
Tom Bruce 

The Lions finished the season 
at 35 wins and 29 losses, after 
battling injuries all season with 
key players such as Eric Hollinger 
and John Ehlers, two awesome 
right-handed pitchers who 
suffered from tendonitis. Head 
coach Brian Behrens is pleased 
with the team's consistency as 
it is only his first year coaching 
the Lions. He brought in many 
recruits; David Arnold proving 
to be the most promising as he 
is arguably the best hitter on the 
team. Another great hitter who 
had an excellent season is junior 
center fielder Mike Kraatz. The 
team has a deep bench and 
a solid bullpen. Next year's 
recruits are predicted to make 
the team even stronger. 
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rack 

Last year, the men's outdoor track team won the national 
championship, and the women finished second. 

Lindenwood's track and field team won the Heart of America 

Conference Championship with a score of 
293. Second place went w MidAmerica 
Nazarene (184.5 poincs), and Will iam 
Jewell won third place with 113.5 points. 
Kurt Gibbons, Michael Rodgers, and 
Bill John placed first, second, and th ird, 
respectively, in the 200 meter dash. 
Lindenwood also placed first in the 
1,500 meter run, long jump, and pole 

vaulr. T his was the men's fifth conference 
championship in seven years. 

The Lady Lions came in second, with 
195 points (MidAmerica Nazarene won 
with 220 points). 

If you are inreresred in becoming part 
of our crack and field ream, you can 
concacc coach Lane Lohr at 949-4801 or 
e-mail him ac llohr@lindenwood.edu. 

Hockeu 01auers earn All-American Honors 
Alexandra Gheorghinca 

Although chis was the Lindenwood 
Lions' first year in the American Collegiate 
Hockey Association, three players on 
che men's ream have already earned 
All-American Honors. T he honorable 
mentions were given co Mark Turnipseed 
(goalie), N ick Karcher (defenseman) and 
T.J. Toal (forward). Our Lady Lions 
also impressed the Association. Amy 
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Dlugos (winger) and Kar Hannah (center) 
received honorable mentions. 

If you would like co become a member 
of our ice hockey team, you may contact 
coach Derek Schaub at phone 949-4945, or 
e-mail him at dschaub@lindenwood.edu. 

Congratulations co our ice hockey 
players, and may their next season be fi lled 
with further success! 

LU Lacrosse 
Plauers Earn 
An-conrerence 
Honors 

The following LU players were 
selected to the Great Rivers 
Lacrosse Conference All­
Conference Team: 

1STTEAM 

Michael Sullivan - Defense 

2ND TEAM 

Adam Pfleegor - Attack 
32 goals - 9 assists • 41 points 

Jim Lange - Midfield 
27 goals - 22 assists - 49 points 

HONORABLE MENTION 

Matt Goudy - Attack 
28 goals - 24 assists - 52 points 

Brian Nix - Attack 
23 goals - 9 assists - 32 points 

Larry Zeis - Face-Off Specialist 

Dan Adams - Midfield 
11 goals - 6 assists - 17 points 

Jack Cribbin - Goalie 

171 saves 

LU 's head coach, Troy Hood, 
says thanks to everyone at LU 
for their fantastic support of the 

Men's Lacrosse Program. 
He goes on to say that the Lions 
Lacrosse team wi ll be back 
stronger than ever in '05. 
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Men's Golf 
Alexandra Gheorghinca 

At the Heare of American 
Athleric Conference C hampion­
ship on April 22-23, Lindenwood 
won first place, wirh a coral of 
448 points. On an individual 
basis, Robin Vallis earned second 
place (I 10 points), and Chris 
Hunt was fifrh (111 points), 
followed by Mart Hopkins, with 
ll 2 points. Our golfers' ralem 
and cheir coach's direcrion led co 

a viccory chat made us all proud. 
Congraculations, Lion golfers! 

The Ladu Lions Goll nas done 11 again! 
0 ur women's golf team won the Heart of America 

Ach letic Conference and Region V toll rnaments in 
April. This is the team's fifrh straight year as conference 
champion and third straight year as regional champion. 
Sandy Thind won the individual championship, was 
named all-conference for che fou rth year in a row, and was 
a regional medalist chis year. The title of Region V Golfer 

LU Softball 
Players Earn 
HAACHonors 

of the Year went co Connie Capanegra, who noc on ly won 

all - conference honors, but was also a regional medalist. 
Coming as no surprise, coach Roger Ellis was named Region 
V Coach of the Year. Congraculacions to our Lady Lions! 
If you arc inceresred in becoming pare of Lindenwood 's 
exceptional golf ceam, you may concacc coach Roger Ellis 
ac 949-4839, or e- mai l him at rel lis@lindewood.edu. 

Third base player Heidi Miller and 
OF Crystal Barz boch earned Heart of 
America Athletic Conference first team 
softball honors. Miller led che ceam in 

hit ting, baccing .358 for rhe season. 
Miller also led che ream with 62 hies 
and 11 doubles. Barz played in only 35 
games chis season hue clobbered the 
ball when she was in the lineup. Barz 

had IO doubles and cwo homeruns. 
Lindenwood's sofrball team finished 
rhe season wich a 19-36 record. 

lf you woLtld like co become a 
member of the sofcball ream, call coach 
Kelly Austene ar 949-4995, or e-mail 
her ac kaustene@lindenwood.edu. 

Students and parents are all encouraged to attend this weekend's festivities. 
Look for further event schedules and information in the upcoming mont hs, 
or contact Eric Click, Director of Student Activities at 636-949-4983. 
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If you are looking for a way co show 
your creative side and obcain a 
degree in the process, then LU is 

the place to be. Our fine and performing 
arts department is growing at a rapid 
pace, providing a better atmosphere for 
students co flourish. Whether your pref­
erence is for drawing, singing, computer 
animation, acting, fashion, or writing, 
there is room for you! 

The arr department offers three 
bachelor's programs. Srudenrs may obrain 
a Bachelor of Fine Arts in Studio Art. 
Emphasis can be in general studio arcs, 
multi-media animation, or multi-media 
graphic and computer art. BFA students 
must showcase their work in an exhibition 
during their final semester. Shows are 
hung in Harmon Hall and the LUCC. 
There have been wonderful exhibitions 
over rhe years. These events draw in 
crowds of supporters, including faculty, 
fellow students, family, and friends. 

There is also a Bachelor of Arcs in Sru­
dio Art, which requires somewhat fewer 
hours than the fine arcs degree. A BA in 
Arc History is also offered at LU. Both the 
BA and BFA may include internships or 
field study. 

An annual juried show is held in the 
Lindenwood University Cultural Cen­
ter (LUCC), which provides another 
opportunity for art students co put 
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their work our for the public co see, and 
it also gives students a taste of a liccle 
friendly competition. 

If charcoal or oil is not for you, then 
perhaps you could cry your hand ar 
designing. The fashion design program is 
available for not only design students, but 
theater, an, and management students, or 
any students interested in learning more 
about fashion design. 

The Fashion Club offers additional help 
and support for students outside of class. 
These students put together a terrific 
fashion show every year. Student designs 
are worn by models and showcased for 
audiences from the LU community and 
the general public. 

If you still haven't found anything chat 
peaks your interest, don't give up. LU's 
music department has room for you. 
Majors are required co participate in large 
group ensembles, but non-music majors 
are also encouraged to be a part of the 
musical community. There are a number 
of LU bands and choirs. Every semester, 
beautiful sounds can be heard coming out 
of the LUCC, when the music department 
performs one of its many concerts. 

Casting call for all aspiring actors or 
directors; LU's cheater department wants 
you. A theater major can emphasize any 
number of areas, including acting, direct• 
ing , and designing. Our theater depart• 

the arts 

ment is amazing. If you don't believe me, 
just check out one of the mainstage shows 
chat are performed several times a year, and 
there is an annual showing of The Christ­
mas Carol. The Harmon Downstage is the 
place co see cheater students' hard work pay 
off. Srudent directors and actors perform 
skies and one-aces chat are amazing. 

Still not finding anything char suits 
you? There is still another option for 
you to choose. Try raking a few of our 
writing courses, or being a reporter for our 
very own Pride. The English department 
offers a writing major for the poet or 
author at heart. You will learn co write 
in a variety of different genres. SkilJs are 
improved upon, and advice is given on 
marketing your work. 

Is anyone our there looking co make a 

move on the dance Aoor? Well, then rhe 
dance department is for you! Don'r lcr 
just anyone tell you about the program. 
Come to the Dance Program Orienmion 
and hear about it from che profes.10rs. 
Everyone interested is welcome to mend 
on August 27 in Harmon 209 ar 2:30 
p.m. See you there! 

If you are wanting co show-off your ral­
encs in any one of these areas don't hesitate 
to rake a class and see if the arcs are right 
for you. Contact one of rhe staff or your 
fuCLtlry advisor for more information. 
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Entertainment At Its Greatest! 
Matt Klingler 

If you've ever been so much as slightly interested in rheacre, you have every reason to attend a show 
at LU. The repertoire at our school includes such shows as Equus, Man of La Mancha, Moon Over 
Buffalo, Macbeth, The Good Doctor, The Illusion, Night of the Iguana, Chicago, Footloose, our 
seasonal A Christmas Carol, and our most recent production, All My Sons. The list goes on. 

Each show was done co perfection, 
and had talent on all sides of che 
spectrum, ranging from the set 
design to rhe director behind it 
all. All My Sons sticks our in 
everyone's memories because of its 
breathtaking plot and irs recent life 
on the Mainstage. 

The plot was enough co draw tears, 
bur in order to effectively bring out a 
plot, a good cast of actors and actresses 
is needed. This duty was fulfilled by a 
very talented ensemble of acrors. The 
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acting was marvelously accomplished 
by Lindenwood ralenrs, including ac­
tors Jonathan Elkins, Dustin Massie, 
DeAnna Jarrel, Brooke Sopcic, and 
many more. Every line of dialogue 
was given careful thought and analy­
sis. The line deliveries were genuine, 
along with character reactions and 
relationships. Members of the audi­
ence felt as if they were sicring in the 
family-of-rhe-play's backyard. 

Of course, what is a play without 
a talented direcror to put the drama 

in motion? Professor of Theatre, 
Larry Quiggins, did an amazing 
job of bringing the script co life, 
adding perfect pacing, rear-jerking 
moments, and a climax co the story 
chat caught everyone by surprise. 
No audience member left the theater 
without sobbing at least once! The 
play was magnificent, and there will 
be many more like it in the future. 
For more information on the theatre 
deparrmenr, contact Ted Gregory at 
(636)-949-4966. 
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A expected, rhe dance department delivered another 
S concert worth celebrating! You can never lose when 

putting your money on the Department of Dance at LU! 
The dancers are beautifully graceful, rhe dances are deep and 
interesting, and the professors have a great passion for the arr 
and expression of dance. 

Dance Alive IX was a huge hit! On the nights of April 29, 
30, May I, and the afternoon of May 2, Dance Alive IX hit the 
stage in the Hyland Performance Arena. Audiences wandered 
i nco a world of fantasy, realism, and magic when they took their 
seats before rhe show. 
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The show skyrocketed right from the beginning with a 
foot-chumping bailee piece set co tech no music. As the show 
progressed, viewers witnessed flowing dancers, stories of the 
trials of human beings, an exciting piece by the Lionecces, 
cwo highly eye-popping tap pieces, three comical modern 
pieces, a superb variety of heart-pounding inrerpretarional 
pieces, and a Rockerre-sryle kick-line dance. Laughter 
and rears both came our during the show. You should have 
been there ro experience it with everyone else. For more 
information on rhe dance department, contact Rob Scoggins 
at (636)-949 -4638. 
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Something to Sing About 
DeAnna Jarrell 

It's no secret that Lindenwood's fine and performing 
arts department is one of the best in the region, but 
few people realize that the vocal music division at LU is 
also one of the most impressive departments on campus. 
This year's choral concert proved that, once again, LU 
music students have plenty to sing about. 

Directed by vocal music expert Jim Henry, and ac­
companied by Donna Pyron, the Lindenwood Chorus 
performed an outstanding final concert. The chorus, 
made up of students from every undergraduate and 
graduate level, presented a variety of music, including 
an intricate German chorale, a Hebrew love song, an 
American musical theatre classic, and others. The men 
were featured in an eight part, lively and funny sailor 

LINDENWCOD'S 
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song, and the women performed a flawless rendition of 
a simple but lovely prayer. \. 

The choir performance followed a recital of vocal solo­
ists. Music majors have the option to present their best 
work of the semester in the spring concert. But what is 
most impressive about the night is that the choir is made 
up students from nearly every academic department. One 
of the great things about the ensemble is that any student 
may register for the class, regardless of experience or 
talent. Despite the motley crew of majors, the choir is one 
of the best trained, and well-balanced groups Lindenwood 
has ever entertained. Consider joining the choir next Fall. 
The experience of creating music with such an amazing 
group is unlike any other, and everyone is welcome. 

Friday evening, May 7th, if you were 
not at the Student Designer's Fashion 

Show, then you missed an exciting 
evening of entertainment. Twenty-eight 
Lindenwood students (nine of which 
are graduating seniors) had designs 
entered in the competition. At the end 
of the show, students were recognized 
for their designs. A cercificate of honor 
was presented to our student designers 
by Marsha Parker, the Dean of Fine and 
Performing Arts and Communications. 

This year's show included designs 
in swimwear, children's wear, evening 
wear, casual wear, and many other 
themed collections. One of the exciting 
events this year was the opportunity 
for fashion srudenrs to design some 
extremely creative garments for the 
Air France competition, one of t he 
most prestigious design competitions 
in the world. Many students' designs 
were inAuenced by their favor ite 
designers such as Christian Lacroix, 

Helmut Lung, and Donna Karen. The 
swimwear, casualwear, eveningwear, 
and all the collections represented our 
LU students' abili ties co create well 
thought-out ·designs. T here are many 
ta!enred designers at Li ndenwood 
University, and they represented 
themselves exceptionally well at chis 
year's fashion show. If you missed chis 
year's show, be sure to check out next 
year's show. This annual event is sure 
to entertain! 

Photos: Kastler Photography 
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J-TERM TRIP 2005 

COSTA 

A you previously read in che 
S February 2 004 edit ion of che 

Pride, seven students traveled co G u a­
temala for the foreign culture course 
during the earlier J -Term session. 
T hey returned with improved Spa nish 
speaking and composition skills, and 
hours of stories co eel I. T hey even 
received credit for t ravelin g! 

Another culture course of ch is sort 
will be offered in Janua ry 2005. This 
ti me srudents will be traveling to Costa 
R ica fo r two weeks, and will have the 
opportun ity to be immersed in the 

I 

language and culture. (The first week 
will be spent in H eredia. T he second 
week will be spent in Sa mara on the 
Pacific Ocean.) 

Planned activities include visits to his­
torical bu ildings, museums, and coffee 
plantations. Students will also participate 
in the daily activities of Hered ia and 
Samara. T he day long excursions include 
a trip to San Jose, and exploration of 
che Paos and Arenal Volcanoes and the 
Monteverde Rain Forest. 

Scudents will daily attend four hours 
of small group inst ruction with certified 

INTERNATIONAL SPOTLIGHT 

the clubs 

professors. Interested students need no 
previous language experience because 
PLFM , the language school, accommo­
dates all levels of experience. This will 
allow each srudenc to learn at his or her 
own pace and learn as much as desired. 

i nformational meetings will be 
held in September, so check the Pride 
for updated information, or contact 
Professor of Spanish and French, Nancy 
Courier-Davis at exr. 4183 if you have 
any specific q uestions. Don't miss chis 
great opportunity co travel and earn 
college credit. 

This Fall Make Friends from all over the World 
Jessica Standefer 

The International Club is an organiza­
tion on campus for anyone interested in 
getting to know students from around 
the globe. It features many exciting 
activities such as the MLK observation 
and the popular International Festival. 
Recently, Luis Martinez was elected as 
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International Club President for this 
upcoming fall semester. Friday, April 
30, the International Festival was held 
in The Connection, which is downstairs 
in The Spellmann Center. The Club 
set up at 5:00 p.m. with an array of 
international foods and a program full 

of singing, poetry readings, dancing, 
and students in costume representing 
their cultural background. If you have 
any questions concerning activities or 
events in the fall, or if you're interested 
in joining, please contact Sue Tretter 
by email at stretter@lindenwood.edu. 
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All films start at 2:30p.m. in S3020. 

Aug 31 Modem Times (Charles Chaplin) 

Man vs. Machine! Chaplin's Little Tramp plays an assembly 
line worker fighting back against the mind-numbing monotony 
and timeclock rigidity of industrialism. 

Sept 7 Lord of the Flies (Peter Brook) 

From William Golding's novel, the story of 30 English 
schoolboys stranded on an uncharted island are left 
to form their own utopia. Their perfect world quickly 
becomes a battle of jocks vs. nerds with the future of 
civilization in the balance. 

Sept 14 A Clockwork Orange (Stanley Kubrick) 

The film takes aim at the ineffective and inhumane methods 
often devised by governments to stem criminal behavior, 
asking what sacrifices we're willing to make to live in relative 
security. Then there's the trickier question of whether the 
removal of free will destroys an individual's essential 
humanity. Does the State have the right to do this, to "kill 
the criminal reflex"? Would execution be a preferable fate? 
Finally, Kubrick illustrates the fickle nature of public opinion. 
Those that laud the government's methods one day revile 
them the next.-- James Berardinelli 

Sept 21 Ghost i11 the Shell (Mamoru Osbii) 

Based on the Manga by Masamune Shirow, and winner of 
"Best Theatrical Film" and "Best Director" in 1997's World 
Animation Celebration Awards, this film presents a world 
caught in the grip of information overload, where artificial 
intelligence is more than the real thing, and only the Ghost 
separates man from machine. 

Sept 28 Umberto D (Vittorio De Sica) 

Umberto is upright, neat, exact, and the cut of his clothes 
shows that he was once respectable. Now he is a retired civil 
servant on a fixed income that is not enough to support him, 
not even in his simple furnished room, not even if he skips 
meals. He and his dog are faced with eviction by a greedy 
landlady who would rather rent his room by the afternoon to 
shame-faced couples.- Roger Ebert 

Oct 5 l kiru (Al<ira Kurosawa) 

The old man knows he is dying of cancer. In a bar, he tells a 
stranger he has money to spend on a "really good time," but 
doesn't know how to spend it. .. lt is not so bad that he must 
die. What is worse is that he has never lived.- Roger Ebert 

Oct 12 Cries and Whispers (Ingmar Bergman) 

Karen and Maria come to the aid of their dying sister, Agnes, but 
jealousy, manipulation, and selfishness come before empathy. A 
profound meditation on death and the meaning of life. 
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Oct 19 Harvey (Henry Koster) 

Jimmy Stewart, in his favorite and one of his best roles, plays 
Elwood P. Dowd, a harmless man who likes to hang out with 
his friend Harvey. Harvey, we are told, is a six-foot three­
and-a-half-inch tall pooka. When his family has enough of 
Harvey they have Elwood committed. Dowd explains his 
situation to his doctor: "I wrestled with reality for 35 years, 
and I am happy to say I won out over it." 

Oct 26 The Ruling Class (Peter M edak) 

Peter O'Toole plays Jack, the new Earl of Gurney. Jack 
thinks he is God. His psychiatrist thinks Jack will be cured 
by meeting another maniac who thinks he is God. It works. 
Jack no longer thinks he is God, he now believes himself to 
be Jack the Ripper. As the Ripper he finds he fits beautifully 
into the House of Lords, whereas the God of love had no 
place there whatsoever. 

Nov 2 Ordet (Carl D reyer) 

A farmer's family is torn apart by faith , sanctity, and 
love- one child believes he is Jesus Christ, a second 
proclaims himself agnostic, and the third falls in love wit h a 
fundamentalist's daughter. 

Nov 9 Diary of a Country Priest (Robert Bresson) 

Based on the novel by Georges Bernanos, the story of a young 
priest, who upon arrival at his first parish, finds himself 
alienated from his flock after witnessing an influential 
count philandering with his daughter's governess. Plagued 
with health problems that lead to gossip about him being a 
drunkard, and finding little solace in the advice of his well­
meaning mentor, the young man does his best to shepherd 
the townsfolk even as their disinterest and malice cause him 
a crisis of faith. 

N ov 16 Elmer Gantry (Richard Brooks) 

Sinclair Lewis' novel about a shady salesman, Elmer Gantry, 
who finds his calling as a revivalist preacher. This film is a 
biting satire on hypocrisy as we see religion become business. 

Nov 23 Lilies of the Field (Ralph Nelson) 

Sidney Poitier's Academy Award winning performance as 
Homer Smith, an unemployed handyman living out of his car, 
who meets a group of nuns when his car breaks down. The 
nuns believe he has been sent by God to build their chapel, 
but Homer has other plans. 

Sponsored by: The Honors College, 
Philosophy Program, The Lyceum. 

Questions/Comments to: David Brown 
(Butler 315, 949-4411) or philosophy@lindenwood.edu 
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Trailblazing 
the Boone 
Challenge 
Semester 
Sue Tretter 

"I feel like l've never seen anything, 
like I've never lived before," mused 
pioneering studenr Jeremy Harmon as 
he gazed across the Van Bibber property, 
his cabin on the banks of a srocked pond, 
and the combine gracefully sweeping up 
the acres of wheat. The Introduction 
ro American Studies class had just 
come in from the field where, under 
the tutelage of student Eric Shoemaker, 
chey collected their wheat with a sickle, 
separated the grains from the shaft, and 
ground the grains with stones inro flour, 
the way I was done in Boone's day. Once 
all the grain is ground into flour, student 
Jennifer Manning is going to reach the 
class to make sorghum bread in che 
stone oven in che summer kitchen. In 
face, the day before, che class planted the 
sorghum crop for next year, which will 
be boiled down to syrup during Pioneer 
Days in the fall. Meanwhile, Professor 

Jennifer Van Houten and Jennifer Manning 
collecting cherries for a pie. 

Sue Tretter delivers her lecture on Creve 
Coeur's theory of"Whar is an American," 
Jefferson's ideas of an agrarian democracy, 
and Emerson's philosophy of people's 
necessary connection ro nature. 

Boone Challenge smdems have the 
opportunity nor only for "book learning" 
bur also practical knowledge. Graduate 
smdent Jennifer Van Houten has been 
cataloguing, moving, and preserving 
the Price-Loyals collection handed 
down from Daniel Boone's son Jesse 
Boone and his progeny. Under Joe 
Harl's supervision, scudems are digging 
up history in his Archeology class, and 
through Professor Gretta Maxheimer, 
students learn the proper way to handle, 

Students "digging" Professor Joe Hart's Field Methods in Archeology class. 
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Jennifer Manning waiting for her bread 
to bake in the outdoor kitchen. 

interpret, and presenr artifacts. Studenr 
Frederick Manning is living the pioneer 
life with his wife Jennifer in a log cabin, 
and Eric Shoemaker has involved his 
family: his wife Carole helped with the 
Boone Family reunion, and his son Jesse 
(only 15 years old) has been splitting rails, 
helping to build the chicken coop (in fact, 
he is donating his chickens ro the Boone 
Campus), and teaching che class what is 
it like for a teenager to grow up on a farm. 
Student Linda Isensee is usually found in 
the store, ready to give tours, but in her 
off time, she bakes delicious banana 
bread and chocolate chip cookies. 

Everyone has something to offer. 
In face, Jeremy Harmon, a former 
Lindenwood Lion quarterback, is going 
to teach the history, rules, and finer 
points of football so we can play a game 
of touch football on che vase expanse 
of the Boone property after we finish 
our dinner of fried fish (which Dean 
Maryann Townsend has agreed co reach 
us co catch) or perhaps fresh chicken 
and dumplings (yes, we will learn to 
kill, pluck, and cur up a chicken, and 
Dr. Tretter will make the chicken and 
dumplings) . Have I whetted your 
appetite? If so, call C. W. Stewart at 
(636) 949-4939 or Dr. Tretter at (636) 
949-4872 for information on how to join 
our fall Challenge Semester. 

Although this sounds like paradise, 
all is nor bliss, but site manager Pam 
Jensen, armed with her walkie-talkie, is 
ever present ro solve problems, co arrange 
group cours, and co add each student's 
wanes and needs to her shopping list. 
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HOW TO 

Get Involved 
Eric Click 

Freshman should cry to experience 
as many different activities as pos­
sible. Students should try to partici­
pate in any event or organization that 
seems interesting. This method is a 
great way to meet people and figure 
out what you like. Key activities 
are Welcome Week, Homecoming, 
Spring Fling and Spring Dance. 
Making the transition to university 
life can be overwhelming. The key to 
a successful freshman year is learning 
how to balance academics and social 
activities. Check our welcome week. 
It is the perfect opportunity to get 
involved right away. 

AMERIC A N HUMANIC S 

Leadership Experience 
Lindenwood University's American 

Humanics Student Association prides 
itself on many traditions. However, 
our favorite tradition is rhe "Leader­
ship Experience" char cakes place 
every year before school begins. Last 
year, about 75 students participated 
in the four-day I credit hour event 
that was held at the S-Bar-F Scout 
Ranch near Farmington, Missouri. 

The "Leadership Experience" al­
lows continuing students, as well as 
incoming freshman, the opportunity 
to participate in an omdoor leader­
ship getaway. This year, studencs will 
participate in team-building activi­
ties, personal growth opportunities, a 

variety of outdoor activities, and will 
hear guest speakers from the public, 
private, and nonprofit sector of our 
economy speaking on leadership. We 
also squeeze in a karaoke night and 
some free time to meet new friends. 

The most rewarding part of the 
Leadership experience is the oppor­
runity to find one's hidden strengths 
and purring those strengths to use 
as part of a team. This is someth ing 
char our srudem association strives to 
achieve through each activity offered 
at the "Experience". This year's 
experience will be held August 17-
20, 2004 (classes begin on Monday 
August 23!) 

Hospitality Programs 1naki11g 
SICK TR AY SE RV I CE 
The Hospitality Services staff will prepare a sick tray for any 
srudent on rhe meal plan who is unable to attend meals in 
the Cafe because of illness. The meal can be picked up by a 
designated individual and delivered to the student's room. 

BROWN BAG LUN CHES 
Any srudem on the meal plan who has employment, class 
scheduling or spore programming conflicts can make arrange­
ments co pick up a sack meal for breakfast, lunch, or dinner. 

MEDICAL DIETS 
Hospiraliry Services will work wich studenrs who require special 
medical diets co ensure the proper dietary regime for the student. 
Any suggestions, comments, or complaints call 636-949-4647. 

FOR YOUR INF ORMATION 

INSURAN CE 
Information concerning 
Health Insurance, Dental 

Insurance, and Rental 
Insurance policies is 
available in Campus Life 
at 636-949-4985. Inter­
national students should 
contact 636-949-4982. 

LINDENWOOD UNIVERSITY 

BOOK ACCESS 
Lindenwood University is 
part of the Mobius library 
system, allowing LU 

students access to books 
from over 60 colleges and 
university libraries across 
the state of Missouri. 

History 
Present 

tense 
The History Club is an organization for anyone in­

terested in history as a major or anyone who loves the 

subject. It provides many services to the university 
that deal with our herit age and it's preservation. In 

fact, the members recently raised funds for acid free 

photo boxes. The boxes are an important addition to 
Lindenwood's History Department and will preserve 

Lindenwood archive memorabilia such as antique prom 

dresses and letter sweaters. Also, the new club Presi­

dent is Jenni Ream, Vice President is Keatie Dierke, 
and Secretary-Treasurer is Jason Roddick. The History 

Club also shows a historical video the second Monday 

of every month. If you have any questions about 

upcoming events or about j oining, please contact Mike 
Whaley at mwhaley@lindenwood.edu. 
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We are looking forward to seeing you during this year's Welcome Week events. Furthermore, please remember, all College Com­

munity Living Students are required to attend New Student Orientation on August 22, 2004 and Opening Convocation on August 24, 
2004. As always, if you have any questions or comments, please call Eric Click, Director of Student Activities, at 636-949-4983. 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 21, 2004 WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2004 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Student Check-In 
(Performance Arena: 2nd Floor Hallway) 

7:00 p.m. to 1 :00 a.m. Welcome Back Snacks (Butler Centre) 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 22, 2004 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Student Check-In 
(Performance Arena: 2nd Floor Hallway) 

4:00p.m. 

5:30-6:30 p.m. 

10:00 p.m. 

"Making It Count" Freshman Orientation (Hyland 
Performance Arena: Main Gym) 

Alcohol/Drug Awareness (LUCC Auditorium) 
**MANDATORY FOR ALL ATHLETES** 

Cosmic Bowl (St. Charles lanes) 
$1 games with LU ID 

3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. New Student Orientation (Performance Arena: THURSDAY, AUGUST 26, 2004 

4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Main Gym) **MANDATORY FOR ALL STUDENTS 
ENROLLED IN COLLEGE COMM. LIVING** 

New Student BBQ 
(Picnic Area: Near Hyland Performance Arena) 

7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. New Movie Night: Lord of the Rings-The Two 
Towers (Spellmann Center: The Connection) 
Check out special movie chairs with LU ID. 

7:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. Welcome Back Snacks (Butler Centre) FRIDAY, AUGUST 27, 2004 

MONDAY, AUGUST 23, 2004 

GO TO YOUR CLASSES AND REPORT TO YOUR WORK AND LEARN SUPERVISOR 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 24, 2004 

4:00p.m. 

9:00 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. 

Everything Else Big Screen Movie Night: 
Lord of the Rings- Return of the King 
(Quad) 

Welcome Back Dance (Quad and Gazebo) Free 
and DJ included 

Opening Convocation (LUC() **MANDATORY FOR 
STUDENTS ENROLLED IN COLLEGE COMM. LIVING** SUNDAY, AUGUST 29, 2004 

7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. Retro Movie Night: Lord of the Rings-Fellowship 
of the Ring (Spellmann Center: The Connection) 
Check out special movie chairs with your LU ID. 

4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

4:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

STUDENT CLUB AND 
ORGANIZATION DAY 
This year's Student Club and 
Organization Day will be held Tuesday, 
Augusc 31 from Noon-4:00 pm. This 
is your chance co advertise the benefits 
of your organization, while pocemial 
members are on campus! Tell chem 
abouc your organization, and why you're 
imponanc to Lindenwood Universicy. 
Hospitality Services will be serving 
barbecue from at least 10:30 a.m.-2:00 
pm. The Cafe will be closed. Therefore, 
hundreds of students will be at chis 
event. 
In che quad, rabies will be sec up outside 
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of Sibley and Niccolls. Your organization 
will be allowed ro man (or woman) their 
booth starting ac Noon. 
Please e-mail or call Eric Click by 5:00 on 
Friday, August 27 if your organization is 
interested in participating. Furthermore, 
please indicate any special needs your 
group may have, for example, the need 
to be near electricity. Due to table 
availability, organizational participation 
will be limited to 20. Thus, prompc 
RSVP is imperative. 

CARDINALS GAME 
Lindenwood Night ac Busch Stadium 
is on Wednesday, September 15, 2004. 

BBQ with Live Music (Quad and Gazebo) Cafete­
ria will be closed 

Bands Performing (Quad and Gazebo) 

The Sc. Louis Cardinals will be playing 
che Houston Astros at 7: IO PM. Terrace 
reserve rickets are $9 each ($18 value) 
and can be purchased from Eric Click in 
his office or during lunch. The deadline 
for purchasing cickecs is on Thursday, 
September 9. Tickers are limiced to 150. 

CAMPUS ESCORT 
Lindenwood University offers an escort 
across campus to anyone attending the 
universicy. If you would like an escort to or 
from classes, to your car or dorm room, call 
ResidenciaJ Services at (636) 262-4622 or 
262-4623 to make arrangements. 
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MONDAY, AUGUST 30, 2004 

6:00 p.m. -Midnight 

8:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 

Spades Tournament (Spellmann Center: The 
Connection) Check- in is at 6:00 p.m. Start time is 
6:30 p.m. Free food and beverages are provided. 
Please register in advance at lunch. 

Everything Else Big Screen Movie Night: P.C.U. 
(Quad) 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 31 , 2004 

4:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

10:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

Noon -4:00 p.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

lindenwood Student Government Association 
(LSGA) Meeting (Spellmann Center: The Connec­
tion) All students are welcome. 
This is a weekly event. 

BBQ (Quad and Gazebo) Cafeteria will be closed. 

Student Club and Organization Day (Quad) Check 
out the many student clubs and organizations 
lindenwood has to offer! 

Retro Movie Night: Can't Hardly Wait (Spellmann 
Center: The Connection) Check out special movie 
chairs with your LU ID. 

3:00-4:00 p.m. 

10:00 p.m. 

4:00-5:00 p.m. 

7:00p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

4:00-7:00 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2004 

"Making It Count" Freshman Orientation (Hyland 
Performance Arena: Main Gym) 

Cosmic Bowl (St. Charles Lanes) 
$1 games with LU ID 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2004 

Alcohol/Drug Awareness ( Performance Arena: 
Main Gym) **MANDATORY FOR ALL COLLEGE 
COMMUNITY LIVING STUDENTS** 

New Movie Night 
(Spellmann Center: The Connection) Check out 
special movie chairs with your LU ID. 

Graduate Student Production (Downstage 
Theatre: Harmon 101) 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2004 

Pre-Game School-Wide BBQ (Hunter Stadium) 
Cafeteria will be closed. 

Varsity Football vs. Graceland University 
(Hunter Stadium) 

THE LINDENWOOD UNIVERSITY CULTURAL CENTER (LUCC) IS LOCATED 
TWO BLOCKS NORTH OF THE MAIN CAMPUS AT 400 NORTH KINGSHIGHWAY (1 INTERSECTION PAST THE QT) 

The Lindenwood University Pride is 
written, designed, and photographed 
by students. If you are interested 
in participating in this publication, 
contact Andy Thomason at 949-4552 
or Darren Collier at 949-4187. 

Darren Collier- Faculty Advisor• Designers 
Andy Thomason- Faculty Advisor· Writers 

LINDENWOOD UNIVERSITY 

COVER PHOTOGRAPHY: 
Nicholas Orso 

MANESTREAM: 
Jayme Slown · Editor/Writer 

SPORTS: 
Alexandra Gheorghinca · Editor/Writer 

CLUBS: 
Sarah Stehlin- Editor/Writer 

ARTS: 
Karie Mallory -Editor/Gram. Editor/Writer 

GRAPHICS & PHOTOGRAPHY: 
Michael Lamb - Designer, Illustrator 

Nicholas Orso . Photographer 

Gustavo Gallegos • Student Art Director 

Matt Klingler- Writer 
Andrea Walker- Writer 
Kyla Kachman- Writer 
Lindsey Hughes- Writer 
Haley Schumacher- Writer 
Silvia Marquine- Writer 
Widad Franco- Writer 
Paul Lee- Writer 
Jessica Standefer- Writer 
Tom Bruce- Writer 
Kurt Calvert- Writer 
Gavin Carville- Writer 
Sam Sicking- Writer 
DeAnna Jarrell- Writer 
Tarah Kennon- Writer 
Sarah Moffett- Writer 
Kim Voss- Writer 
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LU STUDENT QUICK REFERENCE 

Helotul Phone numbers & 1ntorma11on 

HOU SING : 9 4 9 - 4 8 4 8 Any questions or concerns 
regarding any aspecr of housing can be directed to Michelle 
Giessman, Direcror of Resident Life, at 636-949-4848 or 
mgiessman@lindenwood.edu. For Minor Repairs during 
regular business hours caJI rhe Maintenance office ar (636) 
949-4922. For Emergency Repairs contact Residential Services 
(262-4622) or your RD after 5 p.m. or on weekends. 

WO R K AND LE ARN : 9 4 9 - 4 5 6 2 The Work and 
Learn Program provides residenrial students with practical 
work experience and credemials necessary for entrance into 
the job marker. The stipend allows the students to pay a por­
tion of rheir room, board, and tuition charges through work 
performed for the University. Work and Learn also exposes 
students to volunteer agencies and social service programs in 
the local community, enabling students to be involved in 
diverse, hands-on experiences outside their normal disciplines, 
enhancing their educational backgrounds, and broadening 
their range of marketable ralenrs. 

C AMPUS LIFE : 949 - 4985 The Campus Life 
Program's main objective is to help students grow spiritu­
ally, socially, physically and mentally. The program includes a 
series of orientations, leadership experiences, and assessmenrs 
structured to establish individual values and accelerate the 
process of producing good citizens. If you have any concerns 
about personal or social issues, or are simply having difficulty 
adjusting to campus life, chis would be a good place co begin 
looking for answers. 

CAREER DE VE LOPMENT: 949-4806 or e-mail: 
dwehrli@lindenwood.edu. The Career Development Office 
offers a variery of career development and job search assistance 
co students and graduates. The office is located on the 4th Boor 
of the Spellmann Center. Services include Individual Career 
Exploration, resume assistance, career resource room (contain­
ing information on careers, job search strategies, and many 
companies), and open job listings of dozens of available full and 
part time jobs, internships, and community service positions. 

SECURITY : 949 - 4922 OR 949 - 4996 ( 8AM ·5 PM ) 

After 5pm 636-262-4622 For reporring information, dial the 
Direccor of Residential Operations at 949-4980 (8:00 a.m.-5: 
00 p.m. Monday-Friday) or Head of Residential Services 
949-4687. Afrer business hours and on weekends call (636) 
262-4622 or 262-4623. For Emergencies, dial 911; on-campus 
Emergencies, dial 9-911. These calls are answered by the police/ 
fire dispatcher, and are handled immediately. 

WRIT I NG CENTER : 9 4 9 - 4 8 7 0 Spencer Hurse, 
Director. The Writing Center offers help with every stage of 
your academic writings and term papers. 

S T U D E N T ACT I V I T I E S : 9 4 9 - 4 9 8 3 Eric Click, 
Director - email: eclick@lindenwood.edu. This is a good place 
for answers co quesrions concerning information and guidance 
on any number of student extracurricular activities, including 
clubs, organizarions, student governmenr, inrramural programs 
(intramural sign-ups begin the first week of class), and up­
coming social events and school functions. Student Activities 
is rhe ideal place co help you gee involved in the Lindenwood 
community. The Student Activities Office is located in the 
Lower Level of the Spellmann Center. 

L U AT H LET I C S : 9 4 9 - 4 7 7 7 Did you know char 
in addition co traditional spores, LU also has reams in Field 
hockey, men's lacrosse, women's lacrosse, roller hockey, shoot­
ing, water polo, bowling, cheer leading, dance, and ochers. If 
you're interested in participating in LU athletics, or want more 
information, call Athletic Director John Creer at 949-4777. 

ACADEMIC ASSISTANCE , TUTOR / MENTOR I NG 
9 4 9 - 4137 Chriscie Rogers, Academic Services. 

UNIVERSITY CHAPLA I N : 949 - 4825 

Rev. Dr. Michael Mason 

FINANCIAL AID : 949 - 4923 

BUS INESS OFF ICE : 949-4969 

BOOKSTORE : 949 - 7670 

LIBRARY: 949 - 4820 

Check our student activities on the web at 
www.lindenwood.edu. Click on the Student Life Link. 
Also click on the Events Calendar Link and check out all 
ofLindenwood's happenings. 
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